
These agenda items are those reasonably anticipated by the Chair which may be discussed at the meeting.  Not all items listed may in 

fact be discussed and other items not listed may also be brought up for discussion to the extent permitted by law. 

 

SUDBURY BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

TUESDAY APRIL 14, 2015 

8:00 AM, FLYNN BUILDING - SILVA ROOM 

  

  

  

  

 

Item # Time Action Item 
 8:00 AM  CALL TO ORDER 

MISCELLANEOUS 

1.   VOTE Discuss and vote authorization for Special Counsel requested by 

Town Clerk Rosemary Harvell, for Annual Town Election recount 

for members of the Board of Selectmen and to authorize Town 

Manager to sign contract 

2.   VOTE / 

SIGN 

Vote to sign the Special Town Election Warrant, which must be 

posted and in the hands of residents no later than Tuesday, May 5, 

2015. 

3.   VOTE / 

SIGN 

Vote to appoint the following individuals to the Town Hall Blue 

Ribbon Committee for a term ending 6/30/16, as recommended by 

their respective boards and committees:  • Permanent Building 

Committee (2 members) – Michael Melnick and Joseph Sziabowski 

• Capital Improvement Planning Committee – Susan Ciaffi • 

Historic Districts Commission – Frank Riepe • Sudbury Historical 

Commission – Bill Johnson • Sudbury Public School Committee – 

Christine Hogan • Sudbury Historical Society – Sally Hild 

4.   VOTE / 

SIGN 

Vote to approve the submission of a grant application to the Federal 

Lands Access Permit Program for funding for the construction of a 

left turn lane on Hudson Road (eastbound) entering the Assabet 

River National Wildlife Refuge. 

5.   VOTE Discuss and possibly vote on date for Town Manager search 

consultant interviews and which firms to interview 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 

6.   VOTE At the conclusion of Open Session, vote to enter into Executive 

Session to discuss the purchase, exchange, lease or value of real 

property, specifically the Wayland-Sudbury Septage Facility, if 

such discussion may have a detrimental effect on the negotiating 

position of the government body. (Exception 6) and; to conduct 

strategy sessions with respect to collective bargaining as an open 

meeting may have a detrimental effect on the bargaining position of 

the government body (Exception 3) and to reconvene in Open 

Session. 

7.   VOTE Discuss Wayland Septage Facility and vote on possible next steps 

8.    Discussion on Collective Bargaining 



 

 

 

 

SUDBURY BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

Tuesday, April 14, 2015 

MISCELLANEOUS (UNTIMED) 

1: Special Counsel authorization for recount 
 

REQUESTOR SECTION 

Date of request:   

 

Requested by:  Patty Golden 

 

Formal Title:  Discuss and vote authorization for Special Counsel requested by Town Clerk Rosemary 

Harvell, for Annual Town Election recount for members of the Board of Selectmen and to authorize 

Town Manager to sign contract 

 

Recommendations/Suggested Motion/Vote: Discuss and vote authorization for Special Counsel requested 

by Town Clerk Rosemary Harvell, for Annual Town Election recount for members of the Board of 

Selectmen and to authorize Town Manager to sign contract 

 

Background Information:   

 

Financial impact expected:   

 

Approximate agenda time requested:   

 

Representative(s) expected to attend meeting:   

 

Review: 

Patty Golden Pending  

Maureen G. Valente Pending  

Barbara Saint Andre Pending  

Charles C. Woodard Pending  

Board of Selectmen Pending 04/14/2015 8:00 AM 

 

MEETING NOTES SECTION 

Board’s action taken: 

 

Follow-up actions required: 

 - Requestor: 

 - Board of Selectmen: 

- Staff: 

 

Future agenda date: 

1
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Town of Sudbury 
Office of the Town Clerk 

 
           clerk@sudbury.ma.us                http://sudbury.ma.us/departments/clerk/ 

 
 

Town Clerk 
Town Hall 

322 Concord Road 
Sudbury, MA 01776 

978-639-3351 
Fax: 978-639-3340 

 
 
 
TO:   Board of Selectmen 
 
FROM: Rosemary Harvell, Town Clerk, and Member of the Board of Registrars of Voters 
 
DATE:  April 10, 2015 
 
SUBJECT:  Special Counsel Representation for the Recount of the March 30, 2015 Annual 

Town   Election votes for the Board of Selectmen 
 
 
 
The Recount of the March 30, 2015 Annual Town Election votes for the Board of Selectmen will 
be held at a Meeting of the Registrars of Voters on Tuesday, April 14, 2015.  
 
Town Counsel is appointed by and reports directly to the Board of Selectmen. The membership 
of the Board will be impacted by the results of the Recount. Therefore is important to retain 
special counsel representation to avoid the appearance of any conflict of interest. I ask that you 
vote to engage Attorney Lauren Goldberg as Special Counsel for the Recount. 
 
Lauren Goldberg is the managing attorney at the law firm of Kopelman and Paige, P.C., and 
serves as the lead attorney for elections issues.  She is consistently hired as special counsel for 
recounts and other matters in municipalities throughout the Commonwealth ensuring the recount 
process complies with election law and that regulations are strictly followed.  
 
I have included an email with this memo from Attorney Goldberg that provides additional 
background information for your reference. Thank you for your consideration. 
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From: Lauren F. Goldberg [mailto:LGoldberg@k-plaw.com]  
Sent: Thursday, April 09, 2015 6:27 PM 
To: Harvell, Rosemary 
Cc: Town Manager; Bilodeau, Maryanne 
Subject: Election Recount Representation 
 
Rosemary, 
 
Thank you for contacting me with respect to the recount of the Town’s March 30, 2015 Annual Town 
Election for the office of Selectman.  Attached please find a proposal for legal services in connection 
therewith. 
 
By way of background, as you know, I am the managing attorney at the law firm of Kopelman and Paige, 
P.C., and have been with the firm for 15 years.  The firm represents approximately one-third of the state’s 
municipalities, and I serve as the lead attorney for elections issues.  Such advice includes all matters of 
elections, from calling for and holding election, form of ballot questions and ballots generally, advice 
about nomination papers and filing deadlines, errors with respect to such issues and special legislation to 
resolve the same, residency questions and hearings, as well as recalls and recounts, and related 
litigation.  I am also consistently hired as special counsel for such matters.  Examples of such work 
include, but are not limited to: 
 

• Representing Amesbury, Salisbury and Newburyport in a district-wide recount of the 
historically close result in the November, 2014 State Election for the office of State 
Representative. 

• Representing the City of Lawrence as special counsel in the controversial November 2013 
recount of the office of Mayor. 

• Representing the City of Taunton as special counsel in a controversial 2011 recount for State 
Representative. 

• Representing the Town of Southbridge as special counsel in a hotly contested special 
election for State Representative, in which various voter observation groups presented a 
significant challenge to administration of the election. 

• Representing the Essex Board of Registrars in connection with challenges to the voter 
registrations of over 100 voters over a two-year period 

• Conducting recounts in numerous client communities including but not limited to Acushnet, 
Amesbury, Brookfield Carver, Freetown, Great Barrington, Hanson, Huntington, Lakeville, 
Millbury, Newburyport, Northfield, Oxford, Provincetown, Rehoboth, Sandwich, Sheffield, 
Sturbridge, Southbridge, Southampton, Templeton, Walpole and Watertown. 

 
Be aware further that prior to joining the firm, I was legal counsel to the State Elections Division under 
Secretary of the Commonwealth William Francis Galvin.  Previously serving as a staff attorney in the 
Public Records Division, I advised residents, city and town clerks and boards of registrars throughout the 
state on elections matters, and worked directly with the Secretary of the Commonwealth on election 
legislation and regulations.  I presented seminars throughout the state on the Secretary’s behalf on 
elections matters, participated in election-related work groups, and more. 
 
In addition to my client-related work, I have written and updated several chapters for the MCLE leading 
treatise on Elections, participated as a member of an MCLE panel on elections, and present seminars on 
election law to the City and Town Clerks Associations, Clerk County Associations, and others. 
 
Additional information about my background is available at: http://www.k-plaw.com/attorneys/lauren-f-
goldberg/. I would be pleased to represent the Town of Sudbury in the matter of the recount, should the 
Interim Town Manager and Board of Selectmen deem the same appropriate, and, of course, am available 
to answer any questions that you, the Interim Town Manager, or the Board might have. 
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http://www.k-plaw.com/attorneys/lauren-f-goldberg/


 
Should you have any trouble reaching me at the below number, please feel free to try my direct line at 
617-654-1759 or my cell phone at 617-548-7622. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
Lauren  
 

Lauren F. Goldberg, Esq. 
Kopelman and Paige, P.C. 
101 Arch Street, 12th Floor 
Boston, MA 02110 
(617) 556-0007 (voice) 
(617) 654-1735 (fax) 
lgoldberg@k-plaw.com   
 
This message and the documents attached to it, if any, are intended only for the use of the addressee and may contain information 
that is PRIVILEGED and CONFIDENTIAL and/or may contain ATTORNEY WORK PRODUCT. If you are not the intended recipient, 
you are hereby notified that any dissemination of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication 
in error, please delete all electronic copies of this message and its attachments, if any, and destroy any hard copies you may have 
created and notify me immediately. 
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SUDBURY BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

Tuesday, April 14, 2015 

MISCELLANEOUS (UNTIMED) 

2: Sign STE Warrant 
 

REQUESTOR SECTION 

Date of request:  April 9, 2015 

 

Requestor:  Chairman Woodard 

 

Formal Title:  Vote to sign the Special Town Election Warrant, which must be posted and in the hands of 

residents no later than Tuesday, May 5, 2015. 

 

Recommendations/Suggested Motion/Vote: Vote to sign the Special Town Election Warrant, which must 

be posted and in the hands of residents no later than Tuesday, May 5, 2015. 

 

Background Information:   

attached 

 

Financial impact expected:n/a 

 

Approximate agenda time requested:   

 

Representative(s) expected to attend meeting:   

 

Review: 

Patty Golden Pending  

Maureen G. Valente Pending  

Barbara Saint Andre Pending  

Charles C. Woodard Pending  

Board of Selectmen Pending 04/14/2015 8:00 AM 

 

MEETING NOTES SECTION 

Board’s action taken: 

 

Follow-up actions required: 

 - Requestor: 

 - Board of Selectmen: 

- Staff: 

 

Future agenda date: 

2
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Town of Sudbury 

Massachusetts 

 
 

OFFICIAL WARRANT 
 
 

SPECIAL TOWN ELECTION 
 

TUESDAY, MAY 19, 2015 
POLLS OPEN 7:00 A.M. – 8:00 P.M. 

 
Precincts 1, 1A, 2 and 5: Fairbank Community Ctr., 40 Fairbank Rd. 

Precincts 3 and 4:  Town Hall, 322 Concord Rd.         
  
  

If you are not a registered voter, the Town Clerk will have extended voter 
registration hours from 8:30 a.m. – 8 p.m. on Wed., April 29, 2015 (deadline for 

registering to vote at the Special Town Election)  
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TOWN OF SUDBURY 

SPECIAL TOWN ELECTION WARRANT 
Commonwealth of Massachusetts 

Middlesex, ss. 
 

 
To the Constable of the Town of Sudbury:  
          GREETINGS: 
 
 In the name of the Commonwealth of Massachusetts, you are hereby required to notify and 
warn the inhabitants of the Town of Sudbury qualified to vote in Town Elections, that voters residing in 
Precincts 1, 1A, 2 and 5 should meet at the Fairbank Community Center and voters residing in Precincts 
3 and 4 should meet at the Town Hall in said Town on Tuesday, May 19, 2015 between the hours of 
seven o’clock in the forenoon and eight o’clock in the evening, to cast their votes on the following 
question: 
 

BALLOT QUESTION NO. 1 
 

Shall the Town of Sudbury be allowed to assess an additional $200,000 in real estate  
and personal property taxes for the purpose of constructing, reconstructing or making 
extraordinary repairs to the Sudbury Public Schools and Town driveways, parking lots and 
sidewalks including the payment of all costs incidental or related thereto for the fiscal year 
beginning July first, 2015? 

     
   YES ___________  NO ____________   
 
SUMMARY:  Under Article 23 of the 2015 Annual Town Meeting, voters will consider funding for 
constructing, reconstructing or making extraordinary repairs to the Sudbury Public Schools and Town 
driveways, parking lots and sidewalks, in the amount of $200,000, contingent upon approval of a 
Proposition 2 ½ Capital Expenditure Exclusion for FY16 at a subsequent Special Town Election. 
 
This ballot question seeks to increase the amount of property tax revenue the Town may raise in Fiscal 
2016 (July 1, 2015 – June 30, 2016) for a one year period only for the stated purpose.  It does not 
increase the Town’s levy limit nor does it become part of the base for calculating future years’ levy 
limits. 
 
The estimated impact of increasing the fiscal year 2016 taxes an additional $200,000 is $.0476 per 
$1,000 assessed value.  For example, the tax impact on the 2015 average home value of $658,974 is 
estimated at $31.37 in fiscal year 2016. 
 
A “yes” vote on this question will authorize the Town to increase fiscal year 2016 taxes in order to 
construct, reconstruct or make extraordinary repairs to the Sudbury Public Schools and Town 
driveways, parking lots and sidewalks, and a “no” vote will mean the project cannot go forward. 
 
ARGUMENT FOR PASSAGE:   Many town parking lots, sidewalks and curbs are deteriorated and will 
require significant investment to maintain.  Last year $330,000 was approved to replace much of the 
Nixon School parking lot, sidewalks and curbs and to do major repairs at Curtis.  This funding request 
will support an increase in maintenance at these and other sites and prevent the need for complete 
removal and replacement.  This summer, the Curtis School site will be paved and new curbs, drainage  
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structures and sidewalks will be installed.  Some other repairs at the Goodnow Library and the Loring 
School will also take place this summer. Most schools were new in the late 1990’s and the Library was 
new in 1998, and the lots, curbing and sidewalks were installed at that time.  Now, these sites are 
starting to wear out.  This capital expense will ensure proper maintenance and repairs are included in the 
upkeep of these facilities. The funds requested will provide materials and labor to patch surfaces, 
replace deteriorated areas keep driveways and parking lots operational and safe. If this is postponed, it 
will cause more costly repairs in the future.  The tax impact on a $658,974 average home valuation is 
estimated at $31.37 for fiscal year 16. This is a one-time tax impact, the total amount of $31.37 will be a 
one-time tax assessment.   
 
ARGUMENT IN OPPOSITION:  The Town has expended a significant amount of money last year and 
should put this project on hold until it can afford the project without a capital exclusion and an 
additional tax totaling just over thirty-one dollars next year. Passage of this capital exclusion would 
increase the tax levy above the amount already required for the fiscal year 2016 operating budget.   This 
extra tax is concentrated in one year and as such will present an additional hardship for those already 
struggling.  There will be no impact on the operations at the town’s buildings, and we can get by with 
some inconvenience rather than an increase in the property taxes.  The Town can simply patch pot holes 
and seal coat the pavement at a much reduced expense.  
 
 

BALLOT QUESTION NO. 2 
 

Shall the Town of Sudbury be allowed to assess an additional $220,000 in real estate  
and personal property taxes for the purpose of constructing, reconstructing or making 
extraordinary repairs to the Sudbury Public Schools for the purpose of building safety,  
security and access controls including the payment of all costs incidental or related  
thereto for the fiscal year beginning July first, 2015? 

     
   YES ___________  NO ____________ 
 
SUMMARY:  Under Article 24 of the 2015 Annual Town Meeting, voters will consider funding 
constructing, reconstructing or making extraordinary repairs to the Sudbury Public Schools for the 
purpose of building safety, security and access controls, in the amount of $220,000 contingent upon 
approval of a Proposition 2 ½ Capital Expenditure Exclusion for FY16 at a subsequent Special Town 
Election. 
  
This ballot question seeks to increase the amount of property tax revenue the Town may raise in Fiscal 
2016 (July 1, 2015 – June 30, 2016) for a one year period only for the stated purpose.  It does not 
increase the Town’s levy limit nor does it become part of the base for calculating future years’ levy 
limits. 
 
The estimated impact of increasing the fiscal year 2016 taxes an additional $220,000 is $.0575 per 
$1,000 assessed value.  For example, the tax impact on the 2015 average home value of $658,974 is 
estimated at $37.89 in fiscal year 2016 
 
A “yes” vote on this question will authorize the Town to increase fiscal year 2016 taxes in order to 
construct, reconstruct or make extraordinary repairs to the Sudbury Public Schools for the purpose of 
building safety, security and access controls, and a “no” vote will mean the project cannot go forward. 
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ARGUMENT FOR PASSAGE:  The goal of this project is to improve the safety of our youth while at 
school.  As we have unfortunately learned school violence can occur anywhere.  Therefore, we must 
continually reassess how we can do better for our children.  In considering a tiered approach, installation 
of access control points as well as security cameras is a good starting point in a multiple year overall 
plan.  With the implementation of entry access control and the installation of security cameras, we can 
be better prepared to deal with and prevent school violence should it occur.  There is no 100% guarantee 
that our schools will be free from violence and there is no easy solution.  However, this investment is 
another step in ensuring we do all we can to protect our children, teachers and parents in our school 
buildings. This funding will allow the installation of electronic card access and exterior security cameras 
at the Curtis, Haynes, Noyes, Nixon and Loring schools. In 2012, the front entry doors at the schools 
were locked and cameras installed to control public entry.  This proposal is a continuation of the goal to 
ensure safety in the schools. We could put it off for another year, however, security and safety is our 
most important goal in Sudbury. The tax impact on a $658,974 average home valuation is estimated at 
$37.89 for fiscal year 16. This is a one-time tax impact, the total amount of just over $37 will be a tax in 
only one fiscal year.  
 
ARGUMENT IN OPPOSITION:  Passage of this capital exclusion would increase the tax levy above 
the amount already required for the fiscal year 2016 operating budget.   This extra tax is concentrated in 
one year and as such will present an additional hardship for those already struggling.  The schools 
installed cameras and doorbells a couple years ago and that should be sufficient security and protection. 
Sudbury is a small community and there is no reason to believe we need to provide these additional 
measures and to control access to this extent. 
 

 
BALLOT QUESTION NO. 3 

 
Shall the Town of Sudbury be allowed to assess an additional $300,000 in real estate  
and personal property taxes for the purpose of purchase and installation of lighting at the 
Cutting recreation field and all expenses in connection therewith, including design, engineering, 
preparation of plans, specifications and bid documents, for the fiscal year beginning July first, 
2015? 

     
   YES ___________  NO ____________ 
 
 
SUMMARY:  Under Article 28 of the 2015 Annual Town Meeting, voters will consider funding the 
purchase and installation of lighting at the Cutting recreation field and all expenses in connection 
therewith, including design, engineering, preparation of plans, specifications and bid documents, in the 
amount of $300,000, contingent upon approval of a Proposition 2 ½ Capital Expenditure Exclusion for 
FY16 at a subsequent Special Town Election. 
 
This ballot question seeks to increase the amount of property tax revenue the Town may raise in Fiscal 
2016 (July 1, 2015 – June 30, 2016) for a one year period only for the stated purpose.  It does not 
increase the Town’s levy limit nor does it become part of the base for calculating future years’ levy 
limits. 
 
The estimated impact of increasing the fiscal year 2016 taxes an additional $300,000 is $.0714 per 
$1,000 assessed value.  For example, the tax impact on the 2015 average home value of $658,974 is 
estimated at $47.05 in fiscal year 2016. 
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A “yes” vote on this question will authorize the Town to increase fiscal year 2016 taxes in order to 
purchase and install lighting at the Cutting recreation field and all expenses in connection therewith, and 
a “no” vote will mean the project cannot go forward. 
 
ARGUMENT FOR PASSAGE:  The Park and Recreation Commission currently utilizes Cutting 
Synthetic Turf field for all possible natural lighted hours in the spring and fall and most available hours 
in the summer months. Lighting Cutting Field will provide substantially more field space to the Town.  
During the prime fall and spring seasons the lack of sunlight restricts use of the field during the prime 
hours of 5 to 9, particularly weekdays. Turf is also used when grass fields are closed.  Lighting Cutting 
Field could increase utilization equivalent to that of a second field – without lights Cutting Field is a 
gross underutilization of a town asset. The Gale report determined our field deficiencies and lighting 
this field would help in decreasing some of our field deficiencies in the large multi-purpose rectangular 
field category. In addition the use of certain types of field lighting are completely maintenance free for 
25 years, whereas the town will not even have to replace a light bulb for 25 years and can control the 
scheduling of the lights going on and off completely via computer and also remotely.  This will add 
substantial capacity to our field inventory at well below the cost of constructing additional field space.    
 
ARGUMENT IN OPPOSITION:  In the Warrant of the May Town Meeting there was an article to 
establish a stabilization fund for town-owned synthetic turf fields. This article was introduced because to 
date no money has been put aside to replace turf fields when the surface deteriorates. Our Parks, 
Recreation & Aquatics Director has stated that these fields have a life expectancy of 10 years, that once 
they go there is no repair possible, and that the cost of replacing the Cutting Field’s surface is estimated 
to be $300,000 to $400,000. Cutting Field was opened in October of 2006 and therefore is close to the 
end of its life expectancy. Before spending money on lights for Cutting Field, the Town needs to be sure 
we have the money needed to replace the synthetic surface on this field and that we have begun to put 
money away for the replacement cost of the other town-owned synthetic turf fields. Until the town is 
presented with a specific plan for funding replacement costs for Cutting, voting to increase taxes for 
lights on this field seems premature. 
 
 
 

BALLOT QUESTION NO. 4 
 
 

Shall the Town of Sudbury be allowed to assess an additional $1,000,000 in real estate  
and personal property taxes for the purpose of engineering and construction of a completed 
unpaved “greenway style” multi-use recreational rail trail in the abandoned rail right of way of 
the Framingham and Lowell Railroad, now known as the Bruce Freeman Rail Trail, running 
from the Chiswick Park entrance at Union Avenue to the Concord town line for the fiscal year 
beginning July first, 2015? 

     
   YES ___________  NO ____________ 
 
 
SUMMARY:  Under Article 54 of the 2015 Annual Town Meeting, voters will consider funding the 
engineering and construction of a completed unpaved “greenway style” multi-use recreational rail trail 
in the right of way of the Framingham and Lowell Railroad, now known as the Bruce Freeman Rail 
Trail, in the amount of $1,000,000, contingent upon approval of a Proposition 2 ½ Capital Expenditure 
Exclusion for FY16 at a subsequent Special Town Election. 
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This ballot question seeks to increase the amount of property tax revenue the Town may raise in Fiscal 
2016 (July 1, 2015 – June 30, 2016) for a one year period only for the stated purpose.  It does not 
increase the Town’s levy limit nor does it become part of the base for calculating future years’ levy 
limits. 
 
The estimated impact of increasing the fiscal year 2016 taxes an additional $1,000,000 is $.2381 per 
$1,000 assessed value.  For example, the tax impact on the 2015 average home value of $658,974 is 
estimated at $156.90 in fiscal year 2016. 
 
A “yes” vote on this question will authorize the Town to increase fiscal year 2016 taxes in order to fund 
the engineering and construction of a completed unpaved “greenway style” multi-use recreational rail 
trail in the right of way of the Framingham and Lowell Railroad, now known as the Bruce Freeman Rail 
Trail, and a “no” vote will mean the expenditure cannot go forward. 
 
ARGUMENT FOR PASSAGE:  About Rail Trails:   
Rail trails are tremendous community assets. Why? 
- Improved quality of life, promotion of healthy living and outdoor recreation 
- Increased pedestrian mobility and safety, connecting neighborhoods, schools, playing fields, 
 conservation lands, and retail areas 
- Potential for increased residential and commercial property values 
 
Stone dust greenways, classified as multi-use recreational trails, are a recreational amenity our 
community can act on now.  If we approve funding, construction would start this year and the trail 
would be completed in 2016.   
 
About Greenway Rail Trails:  
A stone dust greenway trail in the Bruce Freeman Rail Trail (BFRT) right-of-way will: 
-  be built in compliance with MA-DEP Best Practices for Rails to Trails projects 
-  be Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) compliant 
-  have safe road crossings built to Manual of Uniform Traffic Code Devices (MUTCD) standards 
-  be permitted by the Sudbury Conservation Committee and built in compliance with Sudbury 
 Bylaws 
-  be a 4.4 miles long, 10 foot wide rolled stone dust path with grassed shoulders and pedestrian 
 bridge crossings  
 
About the BFRT: 
Sudbury has studied this trail for decades. A MA-DOT paved bike path would open in roughly 10 years 
if state and federal transportation funds can be secured.  According to MA-DOT, construction of a 
paved bike path would not start before late 2022 or early 2023 and will cost $6,600,000.  
Let’s build this trail as a greenway now. A paved bike path is a great long term goal. Support funding 
for greenways. Bring the trail to Sudbury! 
 
ARGUMENT IN OPPOSITION:   
Sudbury has voted three times for the Bruce Freeman Rail Trail to be designed and constructed to 
MassDOT standards.  This approach was approved by the Planning Dept. and town boards. In just 7 
months there has been great progress toward making the trail a reality: state acceptance of the trail, 
months of design work, field work on wetlands and surveying.  A state board has recently approved the 
full $6.6 million funding for construction of the Bruce Freeman Rail Trail.  Sudbury would pay nothing. 
We can see the light at the end of the tunnel, with construction possible by 2019. Now, a private group 
wants to start all over again with a non-paved trail that obligates Sudbury to pay the full design and 
construction costs, well over a million dollars. It has offered only a ‘conceptual’ cost estimate, done for 
free by the company that hopes to get the contract.  The town has found such estimates wanting.  The 
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Planning Department has rejected this approach.  No vetting has been done by town boards. MassDOT 
standards ensure a safe rail trail, easy to maintain and long lasting.  A paved trail is low maintenance 
and is accessible to all residents, especially seniors and disabled persons.  A non-paved trail ruts easily 
and is not suitable for bikes with narrow tires.  It needs frequent, expensive upkeep and quickly becomes 
ADA noncompliant. 
 
Going back to the drawing board now for a more costly, non-paved trail that will not happen any faster 
does not make sense for Sudbury. 
 

BALLOT QUESTION NO. 5 
 
 

Shall the Town of Sudbury be allowed to assess an additional $1,000,000 in real estate  
and personal property taxes for the purpose of engineering and construction of a completed 
unpaved “greenway style” multi-use recreational rail trail in the abandoned rail right of way of 
the Mass Central Railroad, now known as the Mass Central Rail Trail (MCRT) –Wayside 
Branch, running from the Wayland town line to the Hudson town line for the fiscal year 
beginning July first, 2015? 

     
   YES ___________  NO ____________ 
 
 
SUMMARY:  Under Article 55 of the 2015 Annual Town Meeting, voters will consider funding the 
engineering and construction of a completed unpaved “greenway style” multi-use recreational rail trail 
in the right of way of the Mass Central Railroad, now known as the Mass Central Rail Trail, in the 
amount of $1,000,000, contingent upon the approval of a Proposition 2 ½ Capital Expenditure 
Exclusion for FY16 at a subsequent Special Town Election. 
 
This ballot question seeks to increase the amount of property tax revenue the Town may raise in Fiscal 
2016 (July 1, 2015 – June 30, 2016) for a one year period only for the stated purpose.  It does not 
increase the Town’s levy limit nor does it become part of the base for calculating future years’ levy 
limits. 
 
The estimated impact of increasing the fiscal year 2016 taxes an additional $1,000,000 is $.2381 per 
$1,000 assessed value.  For example, the tax impact on the 2015 average home value of $658,974 is 
estimated at $156.90 in fiscal year 2016. 
 
A “yes” vote on this question will authorize the Town to increase fiscal year 2016 taxes in order to fund 
the engineering and construction of a completed unpaved “greenway style” multi-use recreational rail 
trail in the right of way of the Mass Central Railroad, now known as the Mass Central Rail Trail 
(MCRT) –Wayside Branch, and a “no” vote will mean the expenditure cannot go forward. 
 
ARGUMENT FOR PASSAGE:   
About Rail Trails: 
Rail trails are tremendous community assets. Why? 
- Improved quality of life, promotion of healthy living and outdoor recreation 
- Increased pedestrian mobility and safety, connecting neighborhoods, schools, playing fields,  
 conservation lands, and retail areas 
- Potential for increased residential and commercial property values 
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Stone dust greenways, classified as multi-use recreational trails, are a recreational amenity our 
community can act on now.  If we approve funding, construction would start this year and the trail 
would be completed in 2016.   
 
About Greenway Rail Trails: 
A stone dust greenway trail in the Mass Central Rail Trail (MCRT) right-of-way will: 
-  be built in compliance with MA-DEP Best Practices for Rails to Trails projects 
-  be Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) compliant 
-  have safe road crossings built to Manual of Uniform Traffic Code Devices (MUTCD) standards 
-  be permitted by the Sudbury Conservation Committee and built in compliance with Sudbury 
 Bylaws 
-  be a 4.6 mile long, 10 foot wide rolled stone dust path with grassed shoulders and pedestrian 
 bridge crossings  
 
About the MCRT: 
- January 2014: DCR issued Mass Environmental Policy Act (MEPA) certificate for the project. 
 The project has no funding through DCR or the state. DCR is working with towns to develop 
 the trail. 
- Wayland passed funding for their portion of the MCRT at 2015 Town Meeting and will be 
 developing a greenway rail trail this year.  
 
The time for rail trails in Sudbury is now. A greenway style MCRT is the best path forward for initial 
rail trail development. 
 
ARGUMENT IN OPPOSITION:   
The reasons supporting a MassDOT standard rail trail with a paved travel surface on the Mass Central 
are the same as for the Bruce Freeman Rail Trail. For a suburban town like Sudbury, the standards say 
that the trail should be paved.  
 
There are two options for getting an east west rail trail without cost to Sudbury. First, NSTAR may use 
the Mass Central right-of way for a transmission line to Hudson.  If it does, NSTAR will design and 
build a safe, hard surface rail trail for all users. NSTAR will cover most, if not all, of the several million 
dollar cost.  It is worth waiting a few months to see if NSTAR goes ahead. 
 
Second, the Department of Conservation and Recreation (DCR), wants to build a paved Mass Central 
rail trail.  DCR has done several studies to advance the project and reached out to Sudbury and other 
towns to make the trail happen.  Our state legislators support this approach.  When state and federal 
funds become available DCR will design and build the Mass Central at no cost to Sudbury. While we all 
want a rail trail soon, let’s work on the two options rather than spending our tax dollars on a project we 
may get at little or no cost.  If we have to go it alone we should have our boards vet the project, have an 
engineering design, and a reliable cost estimate so we know what we are buying.  We need a plan before 
we spend money. 
 

And you are required to serve this Warrant by posting an attested copy thereof at the Town Hall 
at least seven days before the time appointed for said election. 
 
 Hereof fail not and make due return by your doing thereon to the Town Clerk at or before the 
time of meeting aforesaid. 
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Given under our hands this fourteenth day of April, two thousand and fifteen. 
 

SELECTMEN OF SUDBURY:  

 Charles C. Woodard  

       Patricia A. Brown 

       Robert C. Haarde  

       Lawrence W. O’Brien  

       Leonard A. Simon
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SUDBURY BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

Tuesday, April 14, 2015 

MISCELLANEOUS (UNTIMED) 

3: Appoint members to Town Hall Blue Ribbon Committee 
 

REQUESTOR SECTION 

Date of request:  April 9, 2015 

 

Requestor:  Jody Kablack, Director of Planning & Community Development 

 

Formal Title:  Vote to appoint the following individuals to the Town Hall Blue Ribbon Committee for a 

term ending 6/30/16, as recommended by their respective boards and committees:  • Permanent Building 

Committee (2 members) – Michael Melnick and Joseph Sziabowski • Capital Improvement Planning 

Committee – Susan Ciaffi • Historic Districts Commission – Frank Riepe • Sudbury Historical 

Commission – Bill Johnson • Sudbury Public School Committee – Christine Hogan • Sudbury Historical 

Society – Sally Hild 

 

Recommendations/Suggested Motion/Vote: Vote to appoint the following individuals to the Town Hall 

Blue Ribbon Committee for a term ending 6/30/16, as recommended by their respective boards and 

committees: 

 

• Permanent Building Committee (2 members) - Michael Melnick and Joseph Sziabowski 

• Capital Improvement Planning Committee - Susan Ciaffi 

• Historic Districts Commission - Frank Riepe 

• Sudbury Historical Commission - Bill Johnson 

• Sudbury Public School Committee - Christine Hogan 

• Sudbury Historical Society - Sally Hild 

 

Background Information:   

See attached memo from Jody Kablack. (Note: CIAC appointee is Susan Ciaffi.) 

 

Financial impact expected:n/a 

 

Approximate agenda time requested:   

 

Representative(s) expected to attend meeting:  Jody Kablack 

 

Review: 

Patty Golden Pending  

Maureen G. Valente Pending  

Barbara Saint Andre Pending  

Charles C. Woodard Pending  

Board of Selectmen Pending 04/14/2015 8:00 AM 
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Town of Sudbury 
Planning and Community Development Department  

Flynn Building 
278 Old Sudbury Rd 
Sudbury, MA 01776 

978-639-3387 
Fax: 978-443-0756

http://www.sudbury.ma.us/services/planning
kablackj@sudbury.ma.us

Jody A. Kablack, Director 

TO: Board of Selectmen 
FROM:  Jody Kablack, Director of Planning and Community Development 

Jim Kelly, Facilities Manager  
RE: Town Hall Blue Ribbon Committee 
DATE: April 1, 2015 

On March 10, 2015 the Selectmen adopted a Mission Statement for this committee. Over the past 3 weeks 
representatives have been recommended by their respective boards. The final steps in completing the 
committee formation is the choice of the 2 at-large members, and appointment of each member.  

Board representatives recommended by their respective boards and committees: 
 Permanent Building Committee (2 members) – Michael Melnick and Joseph Sziabowski
 Capital Improvement Planning Committee – Tom Travers
 Historic Districts Commission – Frank Riepe
 Sudbury Historical Commission – Bill Johnson
 Sudbury Public School Committee – Christine Hogan
 Sudbury Historical Society – Sally Hild

We have also received 5 responses for at-large members - Stewart Hoover, Lee Swanson, Howard Gold, 
Chris Morely and Tom Friedlander (applications attached). 

It is our recommendation that the Selectmen appoint Chris Morely and Howard Gold as the 2 at-large 
members of the Blue Ribbon Committee. Chris’ membership on both the Planning Board and the CPC 
(which will have a funding role if the project proceeds), and his background in architecture and 
development, make him a good candidate for the committee. Howard is a real estate attorney with 
municipal experience, and a relative newcomer to town government (he was a neighborhood walkway 
coordinator for the Raymond road walkway project, so not totally unknown). We feel these 2 residents 
rounds out the committee well and bring relevant experiences to the issues at hand. 

We strongly encourage all the other residents who applied for the at-large spots to attend the meetings and 
participate as non-voting members.  

Please let us know if any interviews are required prior to appointment. We are hoping to get the 
committee formed in the very near future so that we can begin working on the project in hopes of meeting 
the timetable for completion of a report and recommendations on next steps by October, 2015. 

Attachments 

cc: Maryanne Bilodeau, Interim Town Manager 
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Town Hall Blue Ribbon Committee  

Voted by the Sudbury Selectmen on March 10, 2015 

Mission  
It is the intention of the Selectmen, in creating the Town Hall Blue Ribbon Committee to provide a 
mechanism for thoughtful and public review of the best alternative for the future use of Sudbury Town 
Hall in conjunction with municipal needs and operational efficiencies.  The Blue Ribbon Committee is 
expected to develop a draft report by October 1, 2015 that could be the basis of an article to be 
submitted by the Board of Selectmen for consideration by the 2016 Town Meeting. 

The Blue Ribbon Committee will evaluate and report on options for the future of Sudbury’s Town Hall. 
This building is centrally located within the Sudbury Center Historic District, a National Register District 
and a local Historic District. Town Hall is surrounded by several historic, municipal, religious and 
institutional buildings. It is at the crossroad of a highly used intersection, and shares parking with several 
other buildings. The building is approximately 14,700 gross square feet, 2 stories, and was built in 1932. 
The building exterior is in poor condition, including the 83 year old slate roof, single pane double hung 
windows that do not seal, and flashings and envelope deterioration. The interior of the building is also in 
poor condition and is not up to building code or accessibility requirements, rendering the second floor 
closed to the public, and all major systems need replacement (HVAC, plumbing, electrical).  

The Board of Selectmen will be looking for an analysis of the pros and cons of the following options: (1) 
rehabilitating the building for its current or amended use; (2) expanding the building to accommodate 
additional or new uses; (3) demolishing and reconstructing the building to accommodate additional or 
new uses; or (4) any new options brought forward by the Committee. As part of the mission, the 
Committee will also prepare a suggested schedule that coordinates with other town building projects 
such as the Flynn Building, Loring Parsonage, and Fairbank Community Center; prepare a suggested time 
line and construction cost estimate for each of the various options for Town Hall; and evaluate the impact 
of each option on the Capital Funding Plan. The Committee will recommend one final solution on how the 
Town of Sudbury can maximize the value and future use of Town Hall. 

Once the appropriate course of action is determined by the Committee, the resulting project will be 
presented to the Board of Selectmen for review, then be handed over to the Permanent Buildings 
Committee to manage. 

Responsibilities  
The Committee will examine the prior planning that went into the facility condition assessment and 
feasibility study prepared by Bargmann Hendrie and Archetype, Inc. (BH+A) in 2013 as well as current 
available facility studies for the Sudbury Public Schools, Fairbank Community Center and Loring 
Parsonage. Specifically, the tasks of the Committee shall be:   
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• Review options from the 2013 Town Hall Study prepared by Bargmann Hendrie and Archetype,
Inc.

• Review other reports, including:
• Town of Sudbury Space Needs Study (2002)
• Loring Parsonage Conditions Assessment and Feasibility Study (2014)
• Fairbank Community Center Feasibility Study (2015)
• Visit the subject facilities as appropriate
• Prioritize options, developing a pros and cons list, and a narrative for prioritizing
• Provide a timeline for each option
• Provide an estimated budget for each option
• Engage the public in discussions of options

In completing these tasks, the Board has determined that the following elements are essential to any 
recommended option:  

• All options must demonstrate wastewater and parking capacity for the multiple users.
• All design options must include consideration of minimum standards and codes for Public

Buildings (e.g. seismic, energy codes, life safety, ADA requirements, etc.).
• All design options shall include cost estimates (derived from existing studies, plus an escalation

factor).
• The building shall be as energy efficient and sustainable as possible.
• All options must maintain the historic character of the Town Center.

Draft Timetable (tasks to be done by this date) 
March, 2015   Interviews, appointments by Board of Selectmen 
April - June, 2015 Meeting(s) held, studies/plans reviewed  
July, 2015  Draft report prepared  
Sept, 2015 Draft report and recommendations made to Selectmen with 

consideration for whether there should be a submission of an article to 
the May 2016 Annual Town Meeting  

Oct, 2015 Final report submitted 

Membership Requirements and Expectations  
The Town Hall Blue Ribbon Committee shall have up to nine (9) voting members who shall be appointed 
by the Selectmen.  The Committee shall include two (2) members from the Permanent Building 
Committee, one (1) member from the Capital Improvement Planning Committee, one (1) member from 
the Sudbury Historic Districts Commission, one (1) member from the Sudbury Historical Commission, one 
(1) member from the Sudbury Public Schools, one (1) member from the Sudbury Historical Society and 
two (2) at large members.  All Committee members shall be expected to educate themselves as necessary 
to address issues associated with the current condition of Town Hall as well as the current municipal 
space needs and current reports documenting those needs that are integral pieces of the long term 
solution.  Most importantly, the Board is looking for people with an open mind and willingness to work 
diligently to develop the best possible study of this important issue.  All appointments are until June 2016.  

The Committee shall elect a Chair from among its members, who shall conduct meetings and act as point 
of contact to staff for the scheduling of meetings. The Committee shall elect a Clerk from among its 
members, who shall insure that all open meeting laws are complied with.    
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Minimum requirements for all applicants:  Applicants must be available and willing to attend the majority 
of scheduled meetings.    

Staffing Assistance 
The following staff of the Town of Sudbury will be available on an occasional basis as time permits and the 
Town Manager approves:  The Facility Director and/or Director of Planning and Community Development 
or her designee.  The Town Manager shall also approve the involvement of ex-officio members as needed, 
including other Town employees, to assist the committee in its mission. Minimal Town financial resources 
are currently available to support the work of the Committee.  

Compliance with State and Local Laws and Town Policies  
The Town Hall Blue Ribbon Committee is responsible for conducting its activities in a manner which is in 
compliance with all relevant state and local laws and regulations including but not limited to the Open 
Meeting Law, Public Records Law, and Conflict of Interest Law, as well as all Town policies which affect 
committee membership.  In particular, all appointments are subject to the following:     

− The Code of Conduct for Selectmen Appointed Committee.  A resident or employee who 
accepts appointment to a Town committee by the Board of Selectmen agrees that he/she will 
follow this code of conduct.   

− The Town’s Email Communication for Committee Members Policy.  Anyone appointed to serve 
on a Town committee by the Board of Selectmen agrees that he/she will use email 
communication in strict compliance with the Town of Sudbury’s email policy, and further 
understands that any use of email communication outside of this policy can be considered 
grounds for removal from the Committee by the Selectmen.    

−  General guidelines for Sudbury committees, boards and commissions. Appointed committee 
members are expected to follow general guidelines on meeting requirements, 
communication, committee interaction, etc. which are consistent with state and local laws. 

− The Town’s Policy on Access to Town Counsel. Appointed committee members have limited 
and specific access to Town Counsel, which is necessitated by the need to control the costs of 
legal services.   

- Use of the Town’s Web site.  The Town Hall Blue Ribbon Committee will keep minutes of all 
meetings and post them on the Town’s web site.  The Committee will post notice of meetings 
on the Town’s website as well as at the Town Clerk’s Office.    

 Full versions of these and other policies can be found on the Town’s website, and should be read by all 
appointed committee members. 
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SUDBURY BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

Tuesday, April 14, 2015 

MISCELLANEOUS (UNTIMED) 

4: FLAP Grant, Assabet River National Wildlife Refuge 
 

REQUESTOR SECTION 

Date of request:  April 9, 2015 

 

Requested by:  Jody Kablack 

 

Formal Title:  Vote to approve the submission of a grant application to the Federal Lands Access Permit 

Program for funding for the construction of a left turn lane on Hudson Road (eastbound) entering the 

Assabet River National Wildlife Refuge. 

 

Recommendations/Suggested Motion/Vote: Vote to approve the submission of a grant application to the 

Federal Lands Access Permit Program for funding for the construction of a left turn lane on Hudson Road 

(eastbound) entering the Assabet River National Wildlife Refuge. 

 

Background Information:   

 

Financial impact expected:NA 

 

Approximate agenda time requested:  10 minutes 

 

Representative(s) expected to attend meeting:  Jody Kablack, Dir of Planning and Comm Dev 

 

Review: 

Patty Golden Pending  

Maureen G. Valente Pending  

Barbara Saint Andre Pending  

Charles C. Woodard Pending  

Board of Selectmen Pending 04/14/2015 8:00 AM 

 

MEETING NOTES SECTION 

Board’s action taken: 

 

Follow-up actions required: 

 - Requestor: 

 - Board of Selectmen: 

- Staff: 

 

Future agenda date: 
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Town of Sudbury 
Planning and Community Development Department  

Flynn Building 
278 Old Sudbury Rd 
Sudbury, MA 01776 

978-639-3387 
Fax: 978-443-0756

http://www.sudbury.ma.us/services/planning
kablackj@sudbury.ma.us

Jody A. Kablack, Director 

 
 
TO:  Board of Selectmen 
FROM:  Jody Kablack, Director of Planning and Community Development 
RE:  Federal Lands Access Program (FLAP) Project, Assabet River National Wildlife Refuge 
DATE:  April 9, 2015  
 
Attached is a draft grant application prepared by consultants for the Assabet River Wildlife Refuge for 
funding to construct an eastbound left turn lane on Hudson Road at the refuge entrance. This program was 
established in 23 U.S.C. 204 to improve transportation facilities that provide access to, are adjacent to, or 
are located within Federal lands. The Access Program supplements State and local resources for public 
roads, transit systems, and other transportation facilities, with an emphasis on high-use recreation sites and 
economic generators. 
 
This grant application requires submittal from the “facility owner”. Since the construction work will be 
done on a town road, the Town of Sudbury is the owner. Time is of the essence to submit the application 
as this program is open for projects only once every 3-4 years. The submittal deadline is April 17, 2015. 
 
The DPW Director and I were very recently approached by USFWS staff about this project, and did not 
have input into the drafting of the application. However, there is no real concern for applying for the funds 
at this time. If a grant is secured, the turn lane will be fully designed, taking into account nearby wetlands, 
stormwater management needs, and property ownership. The required matching funds will be provided by 
USFWS, with no costs to the Town. The Town, as owner of the road, will have supervision responsibilities 
during construction, and will maintain the road as we currently do. 
 
I have attached a portion of the 2013 VHB engineering study of the area, commissioned by USFWS, which 
identifies this turning lane as a recommended improvement to the refuge. This study is the basis for their 
application. The full study can be made available for review. It was too large to upload easily onto the 
website. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions.  
 
 
 
Attachment  
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Candidate Alternatives  7-7 

Move the entrance driveway at Hudson Road to 
the east. This second option for addressing safety 
concerns at the main Entrance is illustrated by 
Figure 7.2. The project would relocate the refuge 
entrance road about 300 feet to the east onto what is 
currently state forest property, to where the 
crosswalk on Hudson Road is at present. The new 
alignment would be along the old rail track corridor 
now used for the sidewalk path from Hudson Road. 
A new sidewalk path of pervious pavement would 
be constructed and the crosswalk relocated. The 
pavement for the old driveway section would be 
removed and the area revegetated. 
 
The land for the new entrance road would have to 
be obtained from the Massachusetts Department of 
Conservation and Recreation, subject to approval 
by the state legislature as well as the agencies 
involved. The project would also involve the Town 
of Sudbury as the project covers a section of the 
Hudson Road right of way. 
 
The project would affect up to 0.6 acres of acres of 
upland forest during construction, although once 
construction is complete the net additional paved 
area would only be about 500 square yards. The 
project would require coordination to maintain 
access for walkers/bicyclists and vehicles during 
construction. The cost of the project is estimated to 
be about $270,000. The costs for maintaining the 
new driveway and path would not be significantly 
different than are the costs for the existing driveway 
and sidewalk path. 
 
Create an eastbound left-turn lane pocket at the 
Hudson Road entrance driveway. This project 
provides a third option for addressing safety 
concerns at the Main Entrance at Hudson Road. As 
shown by Figure 7.3, a left-turn lane could be 
constructed by widening Hudson Road for about 
650 feet to account for the storage area and taper for 
the lane.  

 
A topographical survey is required to be certain, but 
it is unlikely that the widening could be 
accommodated entirely within the existing Hudson 
Road right of way. The project would thus involve 
some minor land taking from either the Department 
of Fire Services land on the north side of the road or 
the state forest land on the south side of the road.  
The project would not be in a floodplain and is not 
anticipated to have any impacts on wetlands 
although there are some wetland areas south of the 
road that would have to be marked and protected 
during construction. 
 
The project would require traffic management to 
maintain traffic flow along Hudson Road during 
construction. The total project cost is estimated to 
be $155,000. There would be no ongoing 
maintenance cost for the refuge since the road is 
owned by the Town of Sudbury. The timeframe for 
the project would be long range, not because of the 
time for planning and construction, but because of 
the need to meet volume-based justification criteria. 
MassDOT standards for left-turn lanes are generally 
based on the volume of turning vehicles and the 
volume of opposing traffic flow and current traffic 
volumes are not high enough to meet those 
warrants.11 
 
This project is an alternative to moving the entrance 
road to the east. Because constructing a left-turn 
lane accomplishes the same objective as moving the 
entrance, but is less costly and does not requires as 
extensive a land acquisition process, this project is 
the preferred of those two options. 
  

 
11 See Technical Memorandum #3 for analysis of volume-based warrants. 
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SUDBURY BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

Tuesday, April 14, 2015 

MISCELLANEOUS (UNTIMED) 

5: Town Manager Search Consultant Interviews 
 

REQUESTOR SECTION 

Date of request:  April 9, 2015 

 

Requestor:  Chairman Woodard 

 

Formal Title:  Discuss and possibly vote on date for Town Manager search consultant interviews and 

which firms to interview 

 

Recommendations/Suggested Motion/Vote: Discuss and possibly vote on date for Town Manager 

search consultant interviews and which firms to interview 

 

Background Information:   

 

Financial impact expected:n/a 

 

Approximate agenda time requested:   

 

Representative(s) expected to attend meeting:   

 

Review: 

Patty Golden Pending  

Maureen G. Valente Pending  

Barbara Saint Andre Pending  

Charles C. Woodard Pending  

Board of Selectmen Pending 04/14/2015 8:00 AM 

 

MEETING NOTES SECTION 

Board’s action taken: 

 

Follow-up actions required: 

 - Requestor: 

 - Board of Selectmen: 

- Staff: 

 

Future agenda date: 
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SUDBURY BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

Tuesday, April 14, 2015 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 

6: Enter Executive Session 
 

REQUESTOR SECTION 

Date of request:  April 9, 2015 

 

Requested by:  Patty Golden 

 

Formal Title:  At the conclusion of Open Session, vote to enter into Executive Session to discuss the 

purchase, exchange, lease or value of real property, specifically the Wayland-Sudbury Septage Facility, if 

such discussion may have a detrimental effect on the negotiating position of the government body. 

(Exception 6) and; to conduct strategy sessions with respect to collective bargaining as an open meeting 

may have a detrimental effect on the bargaining position of the government body (Exception 3) and to 

reconvene in Open Session. 

 

Recommendations/Suggested Motion/Vote: At the conclusion of Open Session, vote to enter into 

Executive Session to discuss the purchase, exchange, lease or value of real property, specifically the 

Wayland‐Sudbury Septage Facility, if such discussion may have a detrimental effect on the negotiating 

position of the government body. (exception 6) and; to conduct strategy sessions with respect to 

collective bargaining as an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the bargaining position of the 

government body (exception 3) and to reconvene in Open Session. 

 

Background Information:   

 

Financial impact expected:n/a 

 

Approximate agenda time requested:   

 

Representative(s) expected to attend meeting:   

 

Review: 

Patty Golden Pending  

Maureen G. Valente Pending  

Barbara Saint Andre Pending  

Charles C. Woodard Pending  

Board of Selectmen Pending 04/14/2015 8:00 AM 

 

MEETING NOTES SECTION 

Board’s action taken: 
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SUDBURY BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

Tuesday, April 14, 2015 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 

7: Wayland Septage Facility 
 

REQUESTOR SECTION 

Date of request:  April 9, 2015 

 

Requested by:  Patty Golden 

 

Formal Title:  Discuss Wayland Septage Facility and vote on possible next steps 

 

Recommendations/Suggested Motion/Vote: Discuss Wayland Septage Facility and vote on possible next 

steps 

 

Background Information:   

 

Financial impact expected:n/a 

 

Approximate agenda time requested:   

 

Representative(s) expected to attend meeting:   

 

Review: 

Patty Golden Pending  

Maureen G. Valente Pending  

Barbara Saint Andre Pending  

Charles C. Woodard Pending  

Board of Selectmen Pending 04/14/2015 8:00 AM 

 

MEETING NOTES SECTION 

Board’s action taken: 

 

Follow-up actions required: 

 - Requestor: 

 - Board of Selectmen: 

- Staff: 

 

Future agenda date: 
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SUDBURY BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

Tuesday, April 14, 2015 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 

8: Collective Bargaining 
 

REQUESTOR SECTION 

Date of request:  April 9, 2015 

 

Requested by:  Patty Golden 

 

Formal Title:  Discussion on Collective Bargaining 

 

Recommendations/Suggested Motion/Vote: Discussion on Collective Bargaining 

 

Background Information:   

 

Financial impact expected:n/a 

 

Approximate agenda time requested:   

 

Representative(s) expected to attend meeting:  Maryanne Bilodeau, Interim Town Manager 

 

Review: 

Patty Golden Pending  

Maureen G. Valente Pending  

Barbara Saint Andre Pending  

Charles C. Woodard Pending  

Board of Selectmen Pending 04/14/2015 8:00 AM 

 

MEETING NOTES SECTION 

Board’s action taken: 

 

Follow-up actions required: 

 - Requestor: 

 - Board of Selectmen: 

- Staff: 

 

Future agenda date: 
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